
 

 

George Harrold  

Case Manager 

National Infrastructure Planning  

Temple Quay House  

2 The Square, 

Bristol,  

BS1 6PN 

 

 

14 September 2022  

 

 

Dear Mr Harrold, 

 

Planning Act 2008 – Section 55 Application by Drax Power Limited for an Order Granting 

Development Consent for the Drax Bioenergy with Carbon Capture and Storage Project  

Infrastructure Planning (Applications: Prescribed Forms and Procedure) Regulations 2009 (‘the 

APFP Regulations’) and Infrastructure Planning (Environmental Impact Assessment) Regulations 

2009 (‘the EIA Regulations’) 

 

On behalf of Drax Power Limited, please find enclosed the following forms, submitted in relation 

to above application for a Development Consent Order:  

 

• In accordance with section 58 of the Act, and regulation 10 of and Schedule 3 to the 

APFP Regulations, certification to the Secretary of State that Drax Power Limited has 

complied with section 56 of the Act; 

• In accordance with section 59 of the Act, and regulation 10 of and Schedule 4 to the 

APFP Regulations notice to the Secretary of State of persons interested in land to which 

a request for compulsory acquisition relates; and 

• In accordance with regulation 17 of, and certificate 1 of Schedule 5 to, the EIA 

Regulations, certification to the Secretary of State that Drax Power Limited has complied 

with regulation 16 of the EIA Regulations.  

 

Drax Power Limited notes that, as shown on the Certificates, some parties were given an extended 

Relevant Representations period due to delivery issues of the section 56 notifications. However, 

it is acknowledged that some of those parties may have already submitted Relevant 

Representations to the Planning Inspectorate prior to the date of this letter in any event. 

 

In relation to the Regulation 16 Certificate, PINS should note that the accepted application was 

not sent to Southampton Council as we understand that they were identified under Regulation 

11(c) of by PINS in error given their distance from the scheme.  

 



 

 

As Development Director, I have signed the certificates on behalf of Drax Power Limited.  

 

As a supplement to the section 59 certificate, we have updated the Book of Reference and include 

both a ‘clean’ and ‘tracked changes’ version.  

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 
 

David Ball 

Development Director 

Drax Power Limited 

 

Enclosed: Signed, dated, Section 58, Section 59 and Regulation 17 Certificates, 

   ‘Tracked Changes’ and ‘Clean’ version of the Updated Book of Reference 

 




